St. Andrew’s Methodist Primary School

Headteacher’s Newsletter: Winter 2018
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Introduction

 I hope you all enjoyed a relaxing half term break with your children.
 As you are aware, school does not authorise any holidays in term time. We are, however, aware of the rising costs of holidays taken during school holiday periods. If you are planning a holiday for 2019, we have deliberately added two days holiday to the end of the whit half term break. This means the children start back on Wednesday 5th June. We hope that some families will be able to get cheaper flights and holidays eg; if you travel Tuesday to Tuesday.

The second half of the autumn term promises to be very busy and, of course, will culminate with our Christmas celebrations.  I hope you will find the following dates and information useful.

Diary Dates
· There is a Bags 2 School recycling collection on 30th November.
· The School Council will be visiting the Mayor’s Parlour and council chambers at Salford Civic Centre on 30th November.
· Y6 are visiting Crucial Crew on 29th November.
· Please send in any unwanted clothes and shoes, in a plastic sack. 
· Y6 are doing the Bikeability training from the 3rd December.
Pupil Led Worship (Families welcome to attend any of these)
2nd November: Year 5 Worship

9th November: Group of Year 6 pupils

16th November: Year 4 Sunshines

23rd November: Year 4 Rainbows

30th November: Group of Year 6 pupils
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Parents Evening and Book Fair

You will shortly receive a letter regarding parents/evening appointments. The date for this is Tuesday 13th November. Please use this opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher and teaching assistant to review their progress. The Book Fair will be held in the hall, the week commencing 12th November until Thursday, immediately after school, and until 6pm on the Tuesday. Tea and coffee will be available on the Tuesday evening.
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Toy Sale

There will be a second hand toy sale on 7th December. This is a fantastic chance to clear out the children’s toy boxes before Christmas. Toys can be sent in from Monday 3rd December and the children may bring a maximum of £2 to spend on the Friday morning.
Family Learning Workshop

On 4th December, at 9am, the teaching assistants are running a Christmas Craft Workshop for families of Key Stage 1 children. Adults are invited into school to do Christmas craft activities alongside their children. Further details will be sent out nearer the time.
Christmas Raffle

Tickets for the raffle will be available in December from the school office. The prizes will be luxury Christmas hampers donated by the staff. The raffle will be drawn on the evening of the disco.

Carol Service

The KS2 children are leading the School Carol Service in Walkden Methodist church on Friday 21st December at 9.15am. Please feel free to join us.
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Christmas Lunch

The kitchen staff will be serving Christmas lunch on 13th December. If your child is on packed lunches, they have the option of buying a Christmas lunch. The office will be sending out forms to book and pay for the lunch in advance. Alternatively, you may wish to make your child’s packed lunch more festive by adding a cracker or mince pie.
Christmas Jumper Day

This year Christmas jumper day is 13th December.

Christmas Production

It is the turn of our infant children to present a special Christmas performance this year. It will feature children from Reception, Year 1 and Year 2. There will be a morning performance on the 11th December at 10am, and an afternoon performance on 12th December at 2pm. Mrs Shepley will send out tickets prior to the shows as there are a large number of children (90) involved in this year’s production.

Nursery Xmas Singalong
The Nursery children would like to invite their families and friends to a Nursery Christmas Singalong on 18th December in the school hall. Coffee and mince pies will be served from 9am and the children will join our visitors at 9.30am.
Party Day

Party day will be on the 19th December for all the children. Class teachers will send out further details nearer the time.
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Christmas Choir

A School Choir from Y5 will sing festive songs for the Luncheon Club at Walkden Methodist Church on 10th December, and at the Ellesmere Centre in Walkden on 13th December at 10am. I know many of you will enjoy supporting them whilst out shopping! 
Disco

The Christmas Disco is on 17th December from 6-7.30pm. Please note the disco will finish promptly at 7.30pm. Please ensure you make arrangements for your child to be collected on time.
Theatre Group
School fund has paid for a theatre group to come into school on 14th December to present a production of “Little Red Riding Hood.”
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Finally School breaks up for the Christmas holiday on 21st December at 3.20pm and starts back on Monday 7th January 2019.

Thankyou for your continued support,
Mrs. A. Barker (Headteacher)
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